


 - SunLife Employees and nearby businesses: The adjacent office building adds to the parking
strain, contributing to a shortage of available spaces.
 - Residents of Nearby Multi-Unit Buildings: The parking needs of residents in nearby multi-
unit buildings further stress the available parking resources.
 - Impact of New Development: As a neighbourhood, we have witnessed firsthand the adverse
impacts of other new builds that, with their limited parking, increased number of residents,
and greater heights, have negatively affected existing homes, backyard spaces, privacy, and
the treed landscape. The proposed eight-unit development will likely:
 - Exacerbate Parking Shortages: The additional units will increase the number of vehicles
competing for already limited street parking, leading to heightened congestion and
inconvenience for current residents.
 - Strain Existing Infrastructure: The current parking infrastructure is already under strain, and
the added demand will likely lead to increased conflicts and enforcement issues, affecting the
quality of life for everyone in the area.
3. Trees and Landscaping: The removal of mature trees on the property raises several
concerns:
 - Aesthetic and Environmental Impact: Mature trees are essential for the neighbourhood's
visual appeal and environmental health. They provide shade, improve air quality, and support
local wildlife. Their removal will:
 - Diminish Neighborhood Beauty: The loss of mature trees will negatively impact the area's
aesthetic value and reduce the sense of natural beauty that characterizes our community.
 - Disrupt Local Ecosystem: Trees are critical in supporting local biodiversity. Their removal
could negatively affect various species that rely on them for habitat.
 - Need for Comprehensive Landscaping: To mitigate these impacts, the Committee should
require the developer to submit a detailed landscaping plan that includes:
 - Tree Replacement: A commitment to plant new trees of equivalent or greater size to replace
those removed, ensuring the preservation of the neighbourhood’s green character.
 - Sustainable Practices: Incorporation of landscaping strategies that support biodiversity and
ecological balance, such as native plantings and wildlife-friendly designs.

In summary, while I understand and support the need for increased housing, the proposed
project in its current form presents substantial challenges to our neighbourhood's character,
infrastructure, and environmental quality. I respectfully request that the Committee deny the
requested variances for building height and other related requests, and instead consider a
development plan that respects and integrates with the unique attributes of our community.

Thank you for your careful consideration of these critical issues. I trust that you will make a
decision that balances the need for development with preserving our neighbourhood’s heritage
and quality of life.

Sincerely,
MaryBeth Reynolds and Nathan Majury




